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April 7, 2020 

 
Message to the residents of Seguin Township, 
 

We are all dealing with an unprecedented public health emergency. The Township’s priority is to 
keep our employees and our residents safe and healthy while continuing to provide essential 

services. 
 
Seguin continues to follow the advice of the North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit, the West 

Parry Sound Health Centre and the Province.  The advice is to stay home, except for essential 
reasons. The West Parry Sound Emergency Command Group meets three times a week and we 

are closely monitoring COVID-19 cases, resolved and presumed. 
 
All citizens of Seguin, whether they own primary or secondary residences, are expected to follow 

all of the public health directives including self-isolation. If you are arriving from outside the 
country, or have been in close contact with anyone with a presumptive case of Covid-19, you 

must self-isolate for a minimum of 14 days. Physical distancing is paramount to preventing the 
spread of the virus and we are all urged to stay in our homes, except for essential 

reasons.  Avoid non-essential travel and ensure that only one member of your family visits 
shops for essential needs. 
 

If you are residing in Seguin, please support your local businesses.  Many have new websites 
and are offering telephone and online ordering. Many of these local businesses have increased 

their inventory to help support all of us during the COVID-19 outbreak.  Many will prepare your 
order for curb side pickup. They deserve our support. 
 

If you cannot or should not be outside of your home, groceries and pharmaceuticals can be 
delivered.  A list of social services, deliveries and local businesses offering help can be found at 

seguin.ca. 
 
Please be aware that the Province has implemented a Restricted Fire Zone in our region until 

further notice. This means no burning at any time of day including campfires. By provincial 
order, Seguin’s marinas, boat launches and campgrounds are closed until further notice. 

 
All residents of Seguin Township deserve our respect and support as they follow the Public 
Health advice. Together we will survive and thrive. 

 
Thank you for respecting the directives and for supporting all of your neighbours and fellow 

residents. Please stay safe. 
 
 

Ann MacDiarmid 
Mayor 


